VINEYARDS OF SARATOGA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

MAY 12, 2011

Minutes

BOARD MEMBERS                 






DRAFT                                                                          

















           
Jim Foley (absent)


President 

Frank Hedges



Vice-President

Laurel Stoner 



Secretary 

Steve Gillen 
 


Treasurer 

Ruut Van Den Hoed 


Director 

John Glass (absent)


Director 

Jim Turke



Director

OTHERS PRESENT

Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

Six (6) Homeowners



ITEM I. - Call to Order – Vice President Frank Hedges at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II. - Open Forum 

1.   Gene Hankey of 19126 talked about the issue of the number of units that can be rented as opposed to owned. She is opposed to that idea. She also talked about the “no smoking in the complex” idea. She is against that as well.   
      

ITEM III. – Approval of the Minutes of April 14th, 2011. Laurel Stoner motioned to approve the minutes as  

                     presented. Jim Turke seconded the motion and it passed.

ITEM IV. – The Association Manager’s Report

A. The workorder history report for April, 2011, was reviewed.

B. Frank Hedges discussed the issue of the renters ordering work on their unit instead of the homeowner ordering it. He wants CMS customer service to tell renters “you might be responsible for the repairs”. 

C. The upcoming spring dumpsters for the complex were reviewed. 

D. 19910 – the repairs to the stucco patch at this unit was reviewed. 

E. 19306 – the termites in the ceiling beam are the responsibility of the homeowner because it is not a credible issue of safety. 

F. 19910 – the window replacement issue was reviewed by the Board. 

G.   The back flo devices repairs were reviewed.

ITEM V. Committee Reports

A. Financial Report – input from Steve Gillen. 

a. Statements for period ending April 2011 were reviewed. 

b. Frank Hedges reviewed the delinquency report for April, 2011.

c. Authorization to adjust debt for acct. # 12014400 was approved by the Board. 

Make sure to tell Frank Hedges the date of the hearing so he can attend. 
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d. Security report – none given. 

e. Maintenance report – Steve talked about progress being made with the clubhouse improvements. 

f. The Comcast issue was reviewed by Frank Hedges. The Board isn’t ready to sign the contract yet until they get Jim Foley’s input. 

g. Landscape – Steve Gillen had no report. 

h. Clubhouse – Jim Foley’s notes were reviewed. He is to talk with the Fire Marshall. 

ITEM VI. – New and Old Business – none.

ITEM VII. – Correspondence – 19302 regarding the renter’s dog pooping on the grass. Gary is to get a letter from the owner.  

ITEM VIII. - Newsletter Articles – The Board is to send all newsletter articles to Gary Martiny by    

                       the 6th of each month. 

 ITEM IX. - Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for June 9th, 2011, at the clubhouse. The Board went into executive session. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, 

_______________________________________________________


   Board Member

                        

Date

